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Government of Newfoundland and Labrador 
Department of Municipal Affairs and Environment 

Municipal Infrastructure and Support Branch 

DOC/2018/03577 

INFORMATION CIRCULAR 

To: 	All Municipalities, Local Service Districts, Engineering Consultants, and Inuit 
Community Governments 

Re: 	Extension to the Federal Clean Water and Wastewater Fund (CWWF) and Public 
Transit Infrastructure Fund (PTIF) Programs 

Date: July 20, 2018 

Please be advised that the Federal Government has provided an extension to all projects 
under the CWWF and PTIF programs. Under the terms and conditions this extension, all 
projects must be completed before March 31, 2020. 

In an effort to ensure timely administration of CWWF and PTIF program funding, 
communities and their consultants are encouraged to submit any outstanding invoices they may 
have for any ongoing CWWF or PTIF projects at the earliest possible opportunity. All claims 
and related invoices for CWWF and PTIF projects should be submitted to the 
Department no later than April 10, 2020. 

In addition to this program extension, the Federal Government has also indicated that it will 
continue to consider scope amendments to CWWF and PTIF projects. However, these 
amendments will only be considered for projects that have completed their originally-
approved scope, and have surplus funding within their approved project budget. 

Please contact the appropriate Regional Engineer below with any questions regarding this 
extension or any requests to amend a CWWF or PTIF project: 
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Mr. Inayat Rehman, P. Eng. 
Eastern Regional Office 
(709) 729-5337 
InavatRehmandov.nl.ca   

Mr. Ehsan Khan. P. Eng. 
Labrador Regional Office 
(709) 896-2942 
EhsanKhandov.nl.ca   

Mr. Wilf Maloney. P. Eng. 
Central Regional Office 
(709) 256-1055 
WilfMaloneydov.nl.ca   

Mr. Chris Power, P. Eng. 
Western Regional Office 
(709) 637-2491 
ChrisPowergov.nl.ca   

Sincerely, 

Heather Tizzard 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Municipal Infrastructure and Support 

/jI 

cc: 
	

Regional Managers: Regional Engineers; MHAs 
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